

10 April 2020

Dear Parents and Pupils

As we come to the end of this Spring term, on behalf of our staff and Governors, I would like to wish you all a restful and healthy Easter and best wishes to those families who are celebrating Passover. I hope you and your families are keeping well and staying safe.

Thanks go to all our Carterhatch staff who have continued to work hard during these difficult times.

Our teachers are planning for lessons for the eventual return to school, as well as uploading and checking home learning. It is amazing to see the range and quality of work being produced by your children at home.

Thanks to all those staff who have continued to come into school to care for the pupils of key workers and to those working behind the scenes making sure the school is running smoothly. Our office staff have been checking our enquiries inbox and will continue to do so.

Over the Easter holidays please take time to relax. Do not worry about too much about homework - I know many of you are taking part in other daily exercise lessons (Joe Wickes) and enjoying other activities such as Art and DT.

We will keep you updated with useful website links over the next week or so. We are still working on a new pupil newsletter "The Hatch" and will let you know when the first edition is published.

Best wishes

Helen McGovern

Headteacher

CARTERHATCH JUNIOR SCHOOL
CARTERHATCH LANE
ENFIELD ENI 4JY

T 020 8804 2101

W WWW.CARTERHATCHJUNELT.ORG

E ENQUIRIES@CARTERHATCHJUNELT.ORG

HEADTEACHER MS H McGOVERN • **DEPUTY HEADTEACHER** MISS C NEWTON